October 22, 1943

Chancellor Deane W. Malott University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Chancellor Malott,

Poliomyelitis cases in Kansas the past month were as follows:

Week ending	September	25	56
Week ending	October	2	32
Week ending	October	9	23
Week ending	October	16	31
October 16 -	22		10

After conference with Dr. C. H. Kinnaman of the State Board of Health it was agreed that the swimming pool can now be opened with relative safety.

Ralph I. Canuteson, M.D. Director

Yours 241y

RICak

cc Lt. Col. McMorris

Lt. Buhl

Lt. Comdr. Key

Dr. F. C. Allen

Mr. C. G. Bayles